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RSIPF EODD increase its operations and capabilities 

The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) EODD is working closely with the 
Australian Defence Force (ADF) and international partners on Operation Render Safe 
2024 IN Western Province. 

  
This operation has been the most successful ever with more than 3000 bombs already 
removed from the communities.  

  
Director EODD Inspector Tunuki said, “Those UXOs destroyed were collected from 
Munda, Noro and surrounding communities in New Georgia Island. And other 
communities around Kohingo at Ringi and Teme on Kolombangara island.” 

  
Director Tunuki said, “In the recent years the RSIPF EODD has increased its capability 
to keep you safe. It has doubled in qualified officers and has the latest equipment.” 
  
Inspector Tunuki said, “It has increased Provincial operations from 4 operations per year 

to 12 operations per year and has been training regional partners.” 

  
This year the RSIPF EOD Department has disposed of bombs in the following provinces: 
Guadalcanal – 1559 
Central – 56 

Western – 606 
Choiseul – 108 
 

 //End// 
 



 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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